December 4, 2016

Reply to:
Gov. Nikki Haley Mrs. A. Sue Fowler
1205 Pendleton Street 7747 Nightingale Dr, SE

Columbia, S. Carolina 29201 Grand Rapids, MI 49508
734-217-9877
Dear Governor Haley:
Hope For You is a volunteer Christian ministry dedicated to
sending Bible study lessons to those correctional facility
inmates who request them. After reading the lesson content
the student answers question booklets which are returned to us
in postage pre-paid envelopes. Their answers are read,
commented upon and the inmate prayed for. A new lesson is
then forwarded until the entire series is completed, Genesis
through Revelation. At inmates’ requests we have also sent
Bibles and devotional materials.
We, along with other such groups, i.e., Forgotten Man, have
and are experiencing facility mail personnel resistance, delays
and in some cases non-delivery of materials with Christian
content,
At the same time Muslim personnel and materials are allowed
free inmate access. The reality of today’s world is that jails
and prisons are not able to function with any degree of
prisoner rehabilitation. Prisons are widely acknowledged to be
centers of Muslim radicalization. The only true change of any
individual’s heart comes from within.
We are asking for your help in opening the communications
which will permit the Good News of the Gospel to all in your
state’s correctional facilities who ask. And we prayerfully
thank you in advance for your willingness and ability to
accomplish these good works.
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